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CHAIR COUCH:
(gavel)... Will the Planning Committee meeting of March 17, 2016
please come to order. I’m Don Couch, Chair of the Committee. Before we get started,
please everybody, turn your cell phones on to silent mode. I apologize for being late.
We had some coordination issues. Anyway, first let me introduce the Members of the
Committee that are here. Robert Carroll is our Vice-Chair, good morning.
...

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH:
Good morning.
Don Guzman.

Excused is Gladys Baisa.

Excused is Elle Cochran.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good morning. Thank you for making it. I appreciate your coming in. And
then Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good morning, Thank you guys all for being here, And Mike White is
excused. Something’s going around I guess. From the Planning Department, we have
Will Spence, the Director.
MR. SPENCE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good morning. And Michele McLean, the Deputy Director.
MS. McLEAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: And a whole cast of others out there. Well introduce them as they come
down, if they come down. Then we have Deputy Corporation Counsel Michael Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR COUCH: Good morning. And Legislative Attorney Greg Garneau.
MR. GARNEAU: Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR COUCH: Good morning. And Committee Secretary Pauline Martins. Good morning.
From the District Office we have Dawn Lono. Good morning, Dawn.
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono in the Hana Office.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And from the Lanai District Office, we have Denise Fernandez. Good
morning.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai.
CHAIR COUCH: And from the Molokai, good morning. And from the Molokai District Office,
we have Ella Alcon.
. .

MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai.
CHAIR COUCH: All right, Members, we have three items on the agenda today, PC-37(1),
which is Presentations by the Department of Planning, PC-26, Proposed Amendments
to the Comprehensive Zoning Ordinance Relating to the Enforcement of Bed and
Breakfast Homes and Short-Term Rental Homes, and PC-24, Moratorium of New
Permits and Repeal of Chapter 19.65, Maui County Code, Relating to Short-Term
Rental Homes. Before we start testimony, I wanna let the Members know PC-26 and
PC-24 are somewhat related, and Council Chair White is the one who was wanting to
discuss this, and he’s under the weather, so it’s the Chair intention to defer those two
items. You may certainly testify on them right now. But because we are bare
quorum, it’s the Chair’s intention to defer those items after the presentation from the
Department, So you may certainly testify on them. And if you’d like, if you want to
skip, we’re gonna have to bring them up again after Budget, and you may testify on
them at that time as well. So that being said, Members, without objection, we’ll start
public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.

CHAIR COUCH: Okay, before we start public testimony for anybody wanting to testify in the
Chamber, please sign up at the desk outside the Chamber door. If testifying from the
remote sites, please sign up with the District Office Staff. Testimony will be limited to
the items on the agenda today. Pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier
will be allowed to testify for up to three minutes per item. I’ll also be allowing an extra
minute. And the way the lights are gonna work is you have green for three minutes,
yellow for one minute, and then when it blinks red, please wrap up your comments.
Mi right, here we go. First to testify is... signed up to testify is Tom Croly, followed by
Mark Rooney.
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BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY

MR CROLY: Aloha, Chair, aloha, Committee Members, You all know me that I won’t give up
an opportunity to stand at the podium and tell you what I think. So I do have
comments to make on all three of the items today. Usually I speak on behalf of the
Maui..,
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: May we ask the testifier to introduce himself because

-

MR. CROLY: To identify myself.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --we all know who is

—

MR. CROLY: Thank you, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --but we don’t know who is.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, yeah.
MR. CROLY: Thank you, sir. I am Tom Croly. Today I’m speaking on my own behalf, and
not on behalf of the Maui Vacation Rental Association as I usually do. First, in regard
to PC-26, I have reviewed the suggested language proposed to be sent by resolution to
the Planning Commission for their review and comment. And while I support the
intent to set up a clear process for enforcement actions to take place, I do not believe
that what is proposed will result in any better results than we have so far in stuffing
unpermitted short-term rental activity. I say this for a variety of reasons. First,
putting into Code specific timeframes for each action to take place is neither practical,
nor internally enforceable. We’re all aware that enforcement personnel are both
understaffed and have broad areas of responsibility, and that new issues come in
everyday that from a practical sense makes it impossible for them to respond to each
and every new RFS in whatever timeframe, and specifically to follow up with the
regularity required to make sure that their enforcement efforts are effective. Second,
the Department already had a codified responsibility to make a list of unpermitted
short-term rental operators and notir those operators for the need to get a permit as
part of the original STR ordinance. That was never done. Catherine Clark and myself
offered our assistance in this effort to the Zoning Enforcement Department, and
ultimately conducted a training session for each of the enforcement people in
September 2014. To say that our efforts were met with great resistance would be a
gross understatement. Finally, it should be noted that some operators who have been
previously cited, fined and banned from getting a permit are continuing to operate
unabated. So the efforts that were taken to this point are not effective. I think it’s
time that we discuss whether the approach that we’re taking to enforcement is the

PLANNING COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maul
March 17, 2016

correct approach, and what other alternative approaches might be more effective, On
Tuesday, many of the Councilmembers sat through a presentation about controlling
coqui frogs. Now I don’t want to compare short-term rentals to coqui frogs, but what
you heard was how difficult it is even in a small area to control them when one
homeowner doesn’t participate in the process. All County laws depend primarily on
voluntary compliance by the public. And short-term rental use is no different from
incomplete building permits, from other zoning violations, or from the prohibition of
using a cell phone while you’re driving. If people don’t do it voluntarily, well, what are
you left with? What I’ve learned in helping people make applications for short-term
rental permits is that about 80 percent of the residential construction in this County
is not properly permitted by building permits, by electrical permits, and plumbing
permits. That is, 80 percent of the homes, if we were to conduct a miscellaneous
inspection would fail that miscellaneous inspection. Now if we turned around and
said, okay, we’re not gonna let anyone live in those homes until they pass, that would
be completely impractical. Just as I believe that it’s impractical to say that anyone
who previously operated should be banned from being able to get a permit. That’s not
going to get us full compliance, and it’s gonna be contrary to what we want, Those are
my comments on PC-26, And Chair, I’ll stop if you have any questions about that, or
I’ll continue on to..,
CHAIR COUCH: Go through your other testimony.

MR. CROLY: Okay.
CHAIR COUCH: And then we’ll ask questions at the end.
MR

CROLY:
Thank you.
Regarding PC-37, the Planning Department’s budget
considerations, I’d like the Committee to consider that achieving the enforcement goals
of eliminating all short-term rental permit activity, or unpermitted short-term rental
activity, is going to require many more positions than are currently staffed. Putting
aside bed and breakfast and short-term rentals for just a moment, let’s consider that
in condominiums unpermitted short-term rental has been going on for years, and
continues to go on. Yet despite hundreds of requests for service, in fact a vast,,, a
huge number of the requests for service that we talked about for short-term rentals
are those for unpermitted short-term rental in condominiums. That’s not what we’re
able to permit by the short-term rental permit or by B&Bs. And despite those
requests, that use continues to go on. I checked VRBO last night, Kihei Shores has
11 units listed for short-term rental, There have been 38 RFS’ ified on Kihei Shores
over the past 5 years. Southpointe in Maui has 2 units listed, The Spinnaker in
Lahaina has 8 units listed, Coconut Grove is another one that’s had many, many RFS’
filed, and they still have units listed, So right there, putting aside short-term rentals,
there’s an enforcement issue that we don’t have the staffing, and we’ve been ineffective
in trying to address. So I’d like the discussion to figure out in Budget how are we
going to address these in the future, Number two, with the Department stating that
approximately 200 properties are currently banned from making short-term rental
applications, but that some of them will be able to make short-term rental applications
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over the next six months, I think the Department needs to ramp up and be prepared
for perhaps as many as 100 permits coming in. And I say this because the maximum
number of permits that the Department has ever processed in any 6-month period was
47, and that was when the ordinance first came out. Typically about 25 permits are
processed in a 6-month period. So the staffing needs might need to be adjusted to be
ready for this onslaught of applications that I would expect, if they all have to come in
in the 6-month period. Stopping on that issue, I’d like to provide further comments on
PC-24, the letter from the Planning Commission urging the Council to repeal the STRH
ordinance. I am deeply offended by this letter, and I believe that every Member of the
County Council who voted to create the short-term rental ordinance should also be
offended by this correspondence from the Commission, Essentially the Planning
Commission is saying in this letter, we reject the three years of work that the Planning
Department, that that Commission, that the County Council did, and that the public
participated in in creating the short-term rental ordinance.
The letter clearly
articulates how some of the individual Planning Commissioners feel about this use.
This letter is full of misstatements and draws a fundamental conclusion that’s not in
any way supported by fact, much like many of the Planning Commission hearings are
held for short-term rental permits. These hearings usually start from the basis that
the person making application is a bad guy, and that the use that theyre asking for is
something that the Planning Commission would prefer doesn’t take place. They often
result in many deferrals because they can’t come to a conclusion because some of the
Planning Commissioners have specifically said, I will not vote for this use. And they
will abstain from voting, or they will vote against the use. It’s not fair to say to the
people who are coming forward that you have to go before a commission who, based
on that letter, can tell you right there, we’re against this use. And that’s one of the
problems fundamentally with this process. As has already been pointed out many
times, Maui’s housing shortage has not been created by short-term rental homes. As
Mayor pointed out in his State of the County Thesday, Maui’s population has
increased by 30 percent in recent years, while new resident housing starts have been
nearly nonexistent during that same period. Efficiently regulating the maximum of
400 short-term rental homes represents less than 1 percent of Maui’s resident
housing stock. And that is not the driving force in availability of resident housing. So
people coming forward to get permits should not be pointed to as the reason why we
have short-term.. .we have a housing crisis here on Maui. Denying permits for, shortterm rental permits for multimillion-dollar homes, some of whom have never operated
before, is only serving to discourage compliance with this ordinance. The triggers that
send, in the ordinance, that send most new applicants before the Planning
Commission to get their permits continues to be the biggest obstacle to widespread
compliance for properly permitting this use. This is not.. .this use is not just going to
go away. This is the fastest segment of the independent traveler market. Regulating
this use and meeting the demands that exist for these accommodations with
professionally managed, permitted, and inspected homes must be our goal. Or we’re
just accepting a game of whack-a-mole that we will never win. I have committed my
own volunteer efforts to this for over ten years, and controlling short-term rental, and
regulating short-term rental is something that I continue to be committed to. This is a
vital part of our visitor industry, and I believe it’s worth the effort to have a responsible
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permitting process. And this serves the greater good for all the people of Maui, despite
the objections of some. And I urge this Council to send a message to the Planning
Commission that it is here to help process those permits, and not to make comment
on the policy that has afready been set by this Council, Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Members, any questions to the testifier?
none, thank you. Next up is Mark Rooney, followed by Brenda Masterson.

Seeing

MR. ROONEY: Hello, everybody. My name is Mark Rooney. I’m speaking today as an
individual. I would like permission to give public testimony on each of the three
separate agenda items. And you can have your questions after each one, or at the
end, whichever you choose.

CHAIR COUCH: We’ll do ‘em at the end.
MR. ROONEY: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Just identify each item that you’re gonna speak.

MR. ROONEY:
Okay.
Please allow me to begin by commenting on the Planning
Department’s Budget Overview presentation. On behalf of a grateful electorate, I
humbly ask that all acronyms be defined. Otherwise, at some point in the future I
may become the founder and president of the MARTUOADGM. That stands for Maui
Residents Against The Use Of Acronyms During Government Meetings. Suppose I
respectfully said that today’s presentation will be given by a Department of Planning
expert. You’d all know what I meant. Now compare that to me saying, today’s
presentation will be given by a DOPE. DOPE stands for Department of Planning
Expert. Anybody can create acronyms, it’s not difficult. Understanding them requires
a knowledge of jargon, and when you’re televised, the general public doesn’t
necessarily know dozens and dozens and dozens of your acronyms. Here’s a partial
list of some undefined acronyms that will actually be a part of today’s PowerPoint
presentation. This is real, I am not making this up. FY, CPACs, OMP, ZAED, COs,
BVA, NOWs, NOVs, HAC, UDRP, MRA, CRC, RFP, DSSRT, SMA, GIS, MAPP$, FTE,
OT, IAL, UH, WFF. This Committee has a long history of spealdng in undefined
acronyms.
I cannot believe that all of you intentionally come here to spew
meaningless verbiage. But that is what undefined acronyms sound like. So out of
respect for the general viewing audience, I ask you all to please stop spewing
meaningless verbiage. And now our Saint Patrick’s Day lighting has ended. So Ill
conclude on my first agenda with noting that if you do not, then all of this will just be
televised TOTA. TOTA, Theater Of The Absurd. And I happen to like TOTA, a lot. I’m
moving on now to the second agenda item. It’s a tough crowd here. Kinda got glazed
over zombie looks, like someone’s actually testifying on Saint Patrick’s Day. Oh, the
bars aren’t open. I asked the Department of Planning expert to include accurate
projections for all costs associated with 2017 court litigations. Were there ever any
accurate projections for costs associated with ongoing 2016 court litigations? Is there
now documentation for how much taxpayer money was spent on 2015 court

PLANNING COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
March 17, 2016

litigations? 2014? 2013? 2012? Yesterday I went over to the courthouse, and I
looked at the Epstein case. It was this tall. I sat there and read through it. I asked
the Planning Department to consider imposing a five-year ban, but a five-year ban on
Planning staff employees who fail to professionally perform their County government
job duties. Fire each and every derelict employee, Deny that employee the privilege of
working for the County government for a period of five years. A five-year ban if a
Planning Department employee fails to enforce the County Council’s ordinances. A
five-year ban if a Planning Department employee approves a faulty vacation rental
permit application. A five-year ban if a Planning Department employee renews a faulty
vacation rental permit. A five-year ban if a Planning Department employee overlooks
deficiencies on a vacation rental site visit. And a five-year ban if a Planning
Department employee ignores nonconforming, non-permitted, non-inspected, and
non-approved conditions on a vacation rental property site visit. A five-year ban, this
is how it should be, less onerous. Agenda item number three, the second agenda
item. I’m just moving on.
CHAIR COUCH: Is this PC-24 now?

MR. ROONEY: And it’s only a sentence long.
CHAIR COUCH:

..

.(Inaudible).

MR. ROONEY: This is actually the enforcement.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, still on PC-26, okay.

MR. ROONEY: The agenda item that pertains to enforcement can rey,,since Mike White’s
not here, and it’s gonna be deferred, can sum it up with a simple acronym, where the
exception confinns the rule that an acronym can in fact make things easy to
understand. Enforcement amounts to PAT, P-A-T. PAT, Polishing A Turd. That’s all I
have to say about that. Third item on today’s agenda is by far the most important. I
support repealing vacation rental ordinances. I am deeply uplifted by the letter that
you received unanimously from the Planning Commission. It was a glimmer of hope. I
support a moratorium on the issuance of any new vacation rental permits. And I
suggest a thorough review of each and every vacation rental permit already issued. I
invite your questions, and glad to clarify my testimony. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, any questions to the testifier? Mr. Guzman? Oh, it looked
like you were moving forward, sorry.
COUNCILMEM3ER GUZMAN: No, I was moving forward for my coffee.
CHAIR COUCH: Anybody? Okay, thank you, Mr. Rooney.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? Chair?
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CHAIR COUCH: Oh, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not so much a question, but a comment. I will agree with
you with the acronyms. And when I was,..
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Victorino, can you use your microphone, please?

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, that’s not an unusual problem. I agree with you. With
acronyms, you really do get lost. And from the time I started with the Board of
Education through now, there is.. .$tate, County, Federal, there are more acronyms
than there are words in the dictionary. I agree with you. And so I will see what we
can do to make sure the departments put out what the acronym means so that we,
you, the public can have a better understanding what we’re talking about. I will not
disagree with that. The rest, you kinda lost me in certain areas. But I think I know
what you’re saying, and if I have any further questions, I have your number so I’ll give
you a caTh Thank you, sir.
MR. ROONEY: Aloha.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any. ..seeing none, thank you, Mr. Rooney.
MR. ROONEY: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Next up, and the last person to sign up to testify is Brenda Masterson.

MS. MASTERSON: Hi, I’m Brenda Masterson. I’m speaking as an individual. These guys are
so eloquent. And I only have just a couple of things to say. I have lived here, like,
three years in Maui, and I’ve noticed that so many people that have come to visit here,
they have a really hard time finding a place to stay. The resorts are so full. They’re
very expensive. And especially if you have a family with children, it’s really a lot just
flying here and finding a place to live. So I don’t even know if I’m quite saying the
right thing in this forum as far as the, I think it’s PC-26 I chose, so forgive me if I’m on
the wrong one. But I think it’s beneficial to have short-term rentals for people that do
visit Maui. Even if, you know, it’s not like a resort-like, but at least it is somewhere
people can stay since they can’t, have a hard time finding places. Or sometimes they
can get into a resort for part of their stay, but they can’t for the entire stay. So I think
it’s really a good idea that we have short-term rentals here for the visitors, and I think
they should be regulated to some degree at least. I’m not sure I understand, you have
to have a permit. I would also.. .what was I gonna say? As long as they’re paying their
taxes on it, I think that’s really important. It helps the State with that. And also it
brings in monies that these people are gonna spend on our island as they are here
visiting. So that’s all I have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any questions to the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you.
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MS. MASTERSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: You did a good job. Thanks,
MS. MASTERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: All right, we have somebody else who just signed up to testify, Paul Laub.
Anybody else who wants to testify, please go and sign up.

MR. LAUB: Aloha mai kakou, I’m Paul Laub, and I’m testifying on Item PC-24. This paper
that I sent out to you guys is actually a... this is a week after the anniversary of me
sending it to the Planning Commission last year, And essentially, it is why there are
no affordable homes in Maui from a developer’s point of view. If you look at this, you’ll
see the basic problems that have to be overcome by the developer. And the problem
is, is that they are not being overcome because they can’t be overcome economically.
If we had a situation where economically developers could make money, they could
build housing. Frankly, now they cannot. I mean everyone is aware of the Spencer
problem right now. I think they’re talking about having to get an analysis for the
fourth time, and it’s not economically feasible to do that, and so they’re giving up.
What we wanna do is we want to have the housing. What has to be done to do it?
Frankly, it has to come from the Planning Department and the Planning Committee,
the County, to make the changes so that the construction can be done. It’s too costly.
I repeat, of course, it’s too costly. So how can we do this? One, bonds. For
infrastructure, et cetera, bonds. We have a very good rating for bonds, and we can get
a lot of the infrastructure done by bonds. Another concept perhaps would be an area
that is vetted, Let’s say we had an area from Point A to Point 3 to Point C to Point I).
That area, looked at and vetted by the County, and says, okay, we can build housing
inside this vetted area. No problem. Go down, get your permits. That’s it. The
County vets It, and we’re gonna have a, the community plan so the Island Plan is like
the overall big one. And we get down to the community plan, and it’s more specific.
So hopefully we can have these vetted areas, and we can say, yes, you can build
housing here, no problem. Anyway, thank you very kindly for listening. Thank you
very much.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Laub.
none, thank you.

Members, any questions to the testifier?

Seeing

MR. LAU3: Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: And we’ll go to the District Offices,
anybody there to testify?

Let’s start with Molokai.

MS. ALCON: There’s no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Lanai, anybody there waiting to testify?

-
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MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify at the Lanai Office.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, and Hana?
MS. LONO: There’s no one waiting to testify at the Hana Office.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you, ladies, Members, seeing nobody in the Chambers
running down to testify, without objection, we’ll close public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, public testimony is closed.
END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

PC-37(1)

PRESENTATIONS BY THE DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING

CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Members, first up on the agenda is PC-37(1) which is Presentations
by the Department of Planning. In anticipation of the upcoming Budget Session, I’ve
asked Planning to give a presentation to us. The subject of the presentation is the
Department’s management, staffmg, and anticipated budgetary needs for fiscal year,
FY. Oh, Mr. Rooney left. FY 2017, which FY is fiscal year, so we’ll do a short...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah, fiscal year, come on.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah. In addition to Planning Director Will Spence, we have present up
front with us, Deputy Director, and there’s a bunch of Planners in the gallery, and
we’ll introduce them as they come down.
(Someone sneezes)...
CHAIR COUCH: Bless you.
COUNCILMEMBER WCTORINO: Bless you twice.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, Mr. Spence, or Ms. McLean, who’s gonna make the presentation?
MS. McLEAN: Thank you, Chair. We’re happy to present our acronym-filled presentation for
our fiscal year...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, would the Department introduce themselves so that
the public knows who they are?
MR. SPENCE: My name is William Spence. I’m the Planning Director.

-
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MS. McLEAN: I’m Michele McLean, the Deputy Planning Director.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.

MS. McLEAN: Thank you, Chair. This is our proposed Fiscal Year 2017 Budget Overview.
CHAIR COUCH: You actually should point it to the computer which is over on the other side
of the room.
MR SPENCE: Yeah, that laser doesn’t,,,
MS. McLEAN: Greg told me I didn’t need to.
MR SPENCE: Laser doesn’t have...,
MR. GARNEAU: Is it turned on?
CHAIR COUCH: Technical difficulties.

MS. McLEAN: Yeah, I’ve turned it both ways.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You have to have the computer there in front of you. The
computer’s over there.
CHAIR COUCH: It was working yesterday.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One step at a time.
CHAIR COUCH: Oh, there she go. She got it, Yeah, we’ll take a brief recess ‘til well, fix this,
Recess to the call of the Chair.
(gavel).
RECESS:

9:55 a.m.

RECONVENE:

9:59 a.m.

CHAIR COUCH:
(gavel).,, Will the Planning Committee meeting of March 17th please
come back to order? Okay, we’re gonna have the ol&fashioned way where you just
say, next slide, please,

BEGIN PRESENTATION...
MS. McLEAN: Thank you, Chair, The Planning Department is comprised of four divisions,
plus our Administrative group. The four divisions are Zoning Administration and
Enforcement, also referred to as ZAED, the Current Division, the Long Range Division,
and the Plan Implementation Division,
12
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Next.
MS. McLEAN: And we staff eight standing boards and commissions, plus the Community
Plan Advisory Committees when they get impaneled.
We have three Planning
Commissions. We have the Hana Advisory Committee which advises the Maui
Planning Commission, Urban Design Review Board, the MRA, the Cultural Resources
Commission, BVA, and as you know, we have been actively working with the Lanai
and Molokai Community Plan Advisory Committees. And West Maui is next, so thatil
be coming up soon.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. McLEAN: Our FY ‘16 Budget was 5.767 million, and salaries and wages make up
6$ percent of our total budget, so a fair amount of our presentation will be focused on
personnel. for FY ‘17 we’ve asked for an 11 percent increase in our budget to
6.4 million, again with salaries and wages taking up 67 percent of that total budget.
In FY ‘16 we have 66 employees, 62 were funded from the General Fund, with 4
grant-funded. And for P1 ‘17, part of what the increase in our salary budget is, we are
requesting four new positions, bringing that up to 66 General Funded, keeping the
same 4 grant-funded. Next. In our Administration group, that’s the Planning
Director. As we go through the slides of our different divisions where a position is in
bold font, that’s someone with supervisory duties. Then the ones that are in italics,
those are the subordinates to the ones that they’re listed under. The Planning
Director obviously is the most senior supervisor in the Department. Reporting to the
Director are all those individuals. The Deputy and the Director oversee the Private
Secretary, and then our Administrative Officer, Jacky Takakura, who’s here today,
oversees our Account Clerk and Office Ops Assistant. Next, please. We’re situated in
One Main Plaza, Suite 315. In the Zoning Administration and Enforcement Division,
we have 21 employees, and all 4 of the requests for new employees would be for ZAED.
They’re situated in One Main [sic], Suite 319 and 335. Greg, can you put all those up?
They review building permits, subdivisions, and Certificates of Occupancy for zoning
compliance. They process our zoning and flood confirmation forms, which indicate all
the land use designations on a piece of property as well as any special designations
like SMA or Historic District, and respond to zoning inquiries. They get walk-ins and
phone calls, people asking, can I do this on my property, or what can I do on my
property. They issue flood development pennits, sign and banner permits, farm plans,
landscaping plans, parking plans. They staff the Board of Variances and Appeals. So
they process applications for variances and appeals. And the Enforcement folks
respond to RFS’, requests for service, complaints. They conduct their investigations,
and if the investigations conclude that a violation might occur, they’ll issue Notices of
Warning. If the violation is not cured, then they can issue a Notice of Violation. This
Division processes more than 10,000 permits, reviews, and responses each year. A
phenomenal amount of work goes through that office with the descriptions of all those
items above, That’s why we’re requesting the additional personnel. Continuing with
ZAED, it’s headed by a Planning Program Administrator, John Rapacz, who’s here
-
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today. They have a Secretary to Boards and Commissions, That’s the staff person
who staffs the BVA. They also have a Secretary L They have a Planner VI who
oversees four Planners. They have an Administrative Planning Officer who oversees
four Land Use and Building Plans Examiners, and two Land Use and Permit Clerks,
and then a Supervising Zoning Inspector who oversees five Zoning Inspectors. And
the request, in order of priority, are to add an Office Operations Assistant, That’s a
fundamentally clerical position. Then another Building Plans Examiner, another
Zoning Inspector, and another Land Use and Permit Clerk. The Office Operations
Assistant, as you can see with all of those positions, and the great variety of duties
they have, there’s really only one fulltime clerical support for that whole division. So
having another clerical position would assist all the different duties that the Division
performs. In the Current Division, we have 24 employees. They’re located in One
Main Plaza in Suites 510, 619, and 640. And they process administrative and
discretionary permits. There’s a long list there of our administrative and discretionary
permits. I don’t need to read through them all. For those who don’t know our
acronyms, I will say that a B&B is a bed and breakfast, STRH is a shortterm rental
home, an EA is an Environmental Assessment, ElS is an Environmental Impact
Statement. They staff the three Planning Conunissions, as well as the Hana Advisory
Committee, the Urban Design Review Board, and the Maui Redevelopment Agency.
They process approximately 1,500 permits, reviews, and responses each year. And
staffed about 65 board... they staff about 65 board and commission meetings each
year. Continuing with the Current Division, it’s headed by the Planning Program
Administrator, Clayton Yoshida, who’s here today. Because of the amount of work
that they do with boards and commissions, they have three Secretaries to Boards and
Commissions. Two Planner Ws, who between them staff, let’s see, what is that.. 13
Planners. We have two different planning sections, an environment planning section
and a land use section. There is one Secretary who oversees four other clerical
positions in that office. Next, please. In our Long Range Division, who are located in
One Main Plaza, Suite 601, they manage the community plan updates. They staff the
Cultural Resources Commission, and they maintain the Geographic Information
System, Land Use database. It’s headed by the Planning Program Administrator,
Pamela Eaton, who’s here today. They have two clerical positions to support them, a
Planner VI who oversees four Planners, and a GIS Analyst VI who oversees three other
015 Analyst positions. Each year they have approximately ten meetings with the
Cultural Resources Commission. And I estimated that annually, they’re looking at
about 25 Community Plan Advisory Committee and Commission meetings related to
community plan updates each year.
And our newest division, the Plan
Implementation Division, with three employees. They’re located in One Main Plaza,
Suite 335. They work on preparing the community plan and Maui Island Plan
implementation reports. They are managing the requests for proposals to update
Title 19, our zoning ordinance. They are assisting with the DSSRT project, the Dead
Sea Scroll Replacement Team project to digitize all of our ancient zoning maps. And
they are researching changes to special management area boundaries. It’s headed by
the Administrative Planning Officer, who’s Kathleen Aolti, who’s here today. And she
oversees the Planner and GIS position who make up that Division. So really quickly,
just looking over the Budget, as we started out saying it was 5.767 million in FY ‘16,
-
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requesting the increase to 6.4 miffion in FY ‘17. Salaries and wages, this is for FY ‘17,
proposed to be 4.3 million, which is a 9.3 increase.. .9.3 percent increase from FY ‘16,
and it includes the 4 new full-time equivalent personnel, step increases, a couple of
budgeted reallocations, and a very significant increase in overtime for travel, for
vacancies ‘cause when we have vacant positions, other folks work overtime to help
manage the workload, And also for the MAPPS project, which is Maui’s Automated
Planning and Permitting System, which will replace our KIVA system.
In our
Operations budget, which makes up most of the difference other than salaries and
wages, a little more than $2 million, a 14.3 percent increase from Fiscal Year ‘16. The
majority of that is for professional services. We’re requesting additional money for
contractors to map our important agricultural lands. We’re also looking to be
proactive with the Maui Island Plan implementation, and seek to change the State
land use designations for the MIP growth areas, and also continued funding for the
Maui Redevelopment Agency. Other costs in Operations are our rent for One Main
Plaza, for the UH Sea Grant position, and also for Wailuku First Fridays. And then the
other notable line item under that is for travel for our interisland meetings. And I
think that’s it. Thank you.
END OF PRESENTATION..

CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Members, any questions? I’m sure there are a few, We
will take a look.. .1 mean one of the things that this is for is to give us a heads-up for
Budget, so we don’t have long, extended interrogations during the Budget time. This
is the time for your questions, if at all possible. This will save us some time at a later
time. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Just a very simple question on the
enforcement side. In order to, I guess, get up to speed on a lot of the TVRs and B&B
enforcement issues, would you... are you.. .will you be requesting additional funding for
more employees or... and if you are, how many, and what does that budget look like?
MR. SPENCE: Right now one of the requests in the ZAED Division is for an additional Zoning
Inspector. So that would bring us up to seven inspectors. Part of.. .just to be honest,
we’re having a hard time keeping inspectors. They’re not, and... they’re not paid
horribly well. There’s other opportunities that, and certainly much more pleasant
positions than going around and telling people no. We’re looking at Statewide with the
other planning departments. They’re also having trouble keeping enforcement people
because of the low wages. So we’re exploring that with the other counties. But, and
we get good people, and it’s just hard to keep them. But to more directly answer your
question, yes, we are requesting one more enforcement person. And the other, the one
clerical person would help them immensely so they don’t have to send out all the
letters. You can see in one of the exhibits in our annual report, we send out over
1,000 Notices of Warning. That’s a lot of times these inspectors could be out in the
field doing more inspections and doing investigations, rather than typing letters and
putting it on letterhead.
-
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. A fo11owup, Chair?
CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So currently is it my understanding that there are some
vacancies in the inspector positions?
MR. SPENCE: Yes.
COUNCILMEM3ER GUZMAN:
vacancies?

So you’re entering into the Budget this year with some

MR SPENCE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And you’re... in addition to that, you’ll be asking for one more
position?
MR SPENCE: That’s correct,
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: And we are actively recruiting
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. $PENCE: -for
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR SPENCE: --Zoning Inspectors.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, thank you for that information. It’s good to hear that
now, and rather than later. Thank you.
CHAIR COUCH: At 2:00 in the morning.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, 2:00 in the morning, exactly.
CHAIR COUCH: Go ahead. Ms. McLean?
MS. McLEAN: A little bit more background. The position class for Zoning Inspectors is the
same as building...
CHAIR COUCH: Can you get a little bit closer to the mic, please?

-
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MS. McLEAN: The position class for Zoning Inspectors is the same as Building Inspectors,
and Electrical Inspectors who just have to administer one code.
The Zoning
Inspectors look at a big variety of codes, they look at Special Management Area, they
look at flood, they look at all kinds of things. And as Will said, the other counties are
having the same problem attracting and retaining good people. In order to change the
position description, all of the counties and the State need to agree on changing that
class.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I see.
MS. McLEAN: Changing it away from the same as Building and Electrical Inspectors, And
so that’s what we’re working with them on to make it a different class of position, and
to notably increase the salary so that we can attract and retain a better group of
people, even though I have to say the folks we have are outstanding.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah, absolutely. One more comment?
CHAIR COUCH: Sure.
MR SPENCE: Besides the variety of laws that they’re supposed to be enforcing, they have to
take,.. because these are employees out gathering evidence for possible violations and
enforcement. They have to keep in mind a potential violator’s due process rights. The
evidence has to be gathered correctly. I mean it’s a lot more complex. The laws are
more complex, the process that they undertake is a lot more complex than Building
Inspectors. And that’s not to berate Building Inspectors. They have an incredibly
important job. But it’s just a different job categorization than what those other
inspectors do.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. That clarifies a lot, the second portion of
that response. So it’s my understanding that the position is basically a general
enforcement of all zoning, not specific
MR. SPENCE: Oh yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: C-to the B&Bs and the TVRs, and so that encompasses a lot
more duties. Yeah, I can understand your position. Thank you, and you’d probably
like to at some point reiterate that because we’re at bare quorum.
CHAIR COUCH: Right.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: But I understand it, so thank you for that information. Ill
yield to my other Members.
CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Guzman. As a followup to Mr. Guzman’s questions on
enforcement, let me ask if we were to.. .if Council were to include a little bit more in
professional services for a concerted effort of evidence gathering for your Zoning
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Inspectors, if you also got the clerk, would that help your Zoning Inspectors? This
would be a, you know, one- or two-year process where they do a lot of the evidence
gathering, and then after that backlog has been cut down, we wouldn’t use those
services anymore. Would that help you guys out at all?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Trick question.
CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, can we have...
MR. SPENCE: Michele’s comment was,. .we’re laughing.. is anything would help.
CHAIR COUCH: We’ll have

-

MR. SPENCE: And that’s true.
CHAIR COUCH: --ZAED head, John Rapacz, come down. Mr. Rapacz?
MR. RAPACZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, Mr. Rapacz, before you get started, say what ZAED is,
just so that the public knows what you’re talking about.
MR. RAPACZ: Right, that is Z-A-E-D, and that’s Zoning Administration and Enforcement
Division.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Rapacz.
MR. RAPACZ: So we administer and enforce the Zoning Code, and other land use laws. Yes,
I can see how that would be helpful. We would have to discuss and determine how to
use the inspectors and, if we get the additional clerk, how we would use those
following the gathering of evidence. I think the inspectors obviously would have to
review whatever’s been gathered, make the decisions as to whether a Notice of
Warning, Notice of Violation would have to be issued. And then with the additional
clerical, they could then process those. Without the additional positions, I’m not sure
how much it would help.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, and part of the thing is, after a Notice of Violation has been
administered, and in our case we’re talking either short-term rental homes or B&Bs,
or whatever, some follow-up. I know you guys, I mean you can see with all the
numbers you’ve got, you’ve got a lot of front end stuff that you gotta investigate and go
on. And then once you issue your Notice of Violation, then that adds more, and so the
thought was to at least get some of that under control without hiring permanent
people, except for the ones that you’re looking for.
MR. RAPACZ: So in general, yes, that would be helpful, and I think we could fmd a way to
use that.
-
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CHAIR COUCH: Okay, well, I think P11 try and bring that up during Budget because as you
heard, and this is just.. .we’re talking 400 3&B permits and 400 STRH permits
available. There is a lot of concern about the stuff that’s not being permitted and
causing the problems. So, and that’s just in the realm of vacation rentals or transient
rentals. You still have all other zoning violations that you have to deal with
consistently as well, including sign. Sign ordinance, too, is you guys, right?
MR. RAPACZ: That’s correct. And I’d like to add and clarify Councilmember Guzman’s
statement about the inspectors having to enforce all aspects of the Zoning Code. And
that’s true. It’s not just short-term rentals. It’s all aspects, but there are also all of
the other land use regulations that we enforce, And some are in Title 19, some are in
other places, but so we have to deal with flood which is part of Title 19. We have to
enforce and administer permits for commercial signs. And most folks don’t know that
for commercial signs over 12 square feet, they need a permit. And we have to
maintain a database, and we have to enforce and inspect all of the commercial signs
out there. SMA, shoreline area violations, even when SMA permits have been issued,
and there are conditions on those, and then we get a complaint that the conditions are
not being followed. We have to enforce those. It’s a long list of items.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Members... Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, the service the Planning Department does for
this County is excellent in many areas. And again, the backlog and the challenges
they face with the system itself makes it very encumbersome [sic], and sometimes
daunting. And I feel for you folks. Maybe, you know, in one essence, getting the
classifications changed would help. I think, you know, we agree with that. I think the
other area we need to start really looking at is, where can we start to eliminate the
process of permitting, especially when we’re talking what I call the small changes or
add-ons and, you know, things that people get really frustrated with because they
need a fixture count, they need a electrical box count, or outlet count. And when can
we get to a point when, you know, we don’t need that? And maybe that falls back on
us more than you folks, but where we can. I understand you have codes, and national
and international codes that you gotta follow. And I think people have to understand
that, yeah. The other question I have for you is, these additional positions are all in
the enforcement area as I was told earlier, right? That they all listed... the four
positions will be in enforcement?
MR. RAPACZ: Thank you. And, Councilmember, that’s another common misperception

--

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. RAPACZ: --is that this Division does enforcement. Well, it does but the enforcement is
about a third of the staff, and about a third of the work that we do. The rest is
administering the codes, processing all of these permits, and unrelated to the
enforcement itself.
-
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COUNCILMEMBER WCTORINO: So maybe it’s kinda misleading always saying enforcement.
MR. RAPACZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
It may.. it should maybe read review, approve, and
enforcement, or I don’t know, Now that’s more acronyms that maybe that poor
gentleman don’t wanna hear about, you know, But is a misnomer, because they
think, wow, you got that many enforcement people, why aren’t you enforcing? And yet
you’re saying one third of that number is really enforcement.
MR. RAPACZ: That’s right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
The other two-thirds are review and, you know,
compliance, and making sure that all of the T’s are crossed and the I’s are dotted
before you send it off and running. And so then when the enforcement or the
inspector shows up, okay, okay, okay, it’s done. Instead of, well, now you didn’t do
this, and you gotta come back in six weeks, and get it done.
MR. RAPACZ: Right. That’s the clerical part of the enforcement part.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. RAPACZ: And then we’ve got all the permit processing as well. I mean literally
thousands of building permits come through that we then have to check and make
sure that those building permits comply with zoning requirements as well,
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, daunting. The more you talk about it, the more gray
hair Mr. Couch is getting at this point in time. I didn’t wanna mention that. But no,
thank you, and I’ll wait to see what the Mayor’s Budget is because, you know, I’m
surprised to see specifics, but I guess,.. ‘cause I was always told no specific budgetary
issues could be brought forward until the Mayor actually brought his budget forward.
But I guess it’s a different game now. I’m just surprised, but that’s okay,
CHAIR COUCH: Well, that’s what we’re trying to do here, is to see as much as we can get.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, but we were told until the Budget is actually
presented, we couldn’t get specific numbers. You could take, there’s ranges of. We’re
looking at, you know, percentage increases and all that, but not specific numbers,
Mr. Chair. But anyhow, I’m not the one in charge. And I just do what I’m told to do.
And I believe that I will wait for Mayor’s Budget because hopefully all what you have
given us today will be in there. And if it’s not, then either we have a choice of putting
it in, or not putting it in at all, But, good luck, and thank you very much...
CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Rapacz?

-
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MR. RAPACZ: Okay, I’m Sony. And one of.. .your first question was a good one, a very
important one about what we’re doing to reduce the number of permits to reduce the
details that we have to be involved in. We have what we call a continuous update
process. Whenever we encounter an aspect of a code, or regulation that we find
difficult to interpret, a big gray area, or a loophole, or something like that, we make a
note, and we assemble those and try to propose Code changes for you folks to
consider, So that’s one way we tried to work on that. We’re always trying to reduce
the number of permits. That’s one of our annual budget measures, is how many
permit types have we eliminated. We’re always trying to standardize them so there are
a fewer of them. We’re always trying to amend the codes frequently so that the
Director may have more discretion to approve things that are reasonable without
having to seek a variance.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. RAPACZ: And those... all of those types of things take a lot of time. And right now we’re,
you know, just barely treading water so it’s hard to fmd the time to do those, but we
do manage to do it somehow. So with the additional staff, we would have much more
time to make those kinds of improvements, and then that would in turn lessen the
workload and we could improve the quality of service.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, and I thank you, Mr. Rapacz, for that response. And I
truly would like us to continue on that path. I mean, you know, getting rid of some of
these what I call insignificant requirements
--

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: -and sometimes they’re, when you read ‘em, you look at
‘em, and you go, wow, why was that ever put in there? But maybe at a point in time it
was important.
MR. SPENCE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But now we need to get... eliminate ‘em, that’s like a lot of
things. Unless you make it more efficient, people just waste their time. And the other
thing I’ve always asked, and I know you guys have gotten better at it, is like a
pre-review when somebody brings in their permit application that your people sit down
and go over it with them before than they actually submit it, you know, if they have
questions. I know you guys have done a good job. I’ve heard that from the public that
people feel very good with some of the workshops and other items that you guys have
changed in your process. So I’m very pleased to say there are many people that are
happy, but still a large number that feel that this is so encumbersome [sic] every time
you wanna build anything
--

MR. SPENCE: Right.

-
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --it just takes too long.
MR. SPENCE: I agree, and I appreciate the compliments ‘cause we are trying very hard to
improve a lot of the... our regulations. A couple of things that we’re doing internally,
one of ‘em, and in consideration of requesting for additional positions, we have and we
are taking a look, a very close look, at our internal processes, how we handle a piece of
paper when it comes in. Does it go to clerical, she clocks it in, it goes and sits on the
supervisor’s desk for a week before that person can get to it, and on down the line?
We’re looking at all the different manini steps, and we’re streamlining a lot of
those,. just the way we handle applications on a very, you know, fundamental level.
And we are cutting out a lot of steps, we are improving a lot that way. So we’re getting
a lot of efficiencies in that, and we expect to continue to examine and improve on that.
At some point, though, volume.., no matter how much we improve, volume is.. .just
dictates. You have live, warm bodies doing the work.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. SPENCE: So, then the.. .just one other comment. We’re looking through all of our
administrative rules, seeing where we can streamline those, maybe some things, you
know, a mailbox doesn’t need to file an SMA assessment. You know, that porch you
wanna put on your ohana doesn’t need an SMA assessment. You can just.. .unless it’s
like on the shoreline, or something like that. So we’re trying to eliminate what you’re
talking about with... some things just.. .why do we have to file a permit? Why do we
have to do that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Mr. Chair, I thank the Department. ‘Cause I really
believe they’ve taken many positive steps, but the system was so large and so broad
that it takes a lot of work just to hone it in, and get it to where we need. And the other
thing is, I. ,.do you still have those seminars, those little workshops you used to bring?
You know, you get Planners, and you get different departments. Do you guys still do
that? I know for a while you guys had these like.,, I forget what...

CHAIR COUCH: One-stop shop.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, one-stop shop. Remember we were doing that for a
while. Are we still doing that? ‘Cause I heard a lot of positive comments out of that
one stop. We had.. .and I think we did it two or three times. I know I saw it in the
paper, and people were...
MR. SPENCE: Yeah, it was the PPIT.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah. Would you kindly tell the public what you just
said? I tell you we started trouble today.

MS. McLEAN: The permit process improvement team was something coordinated out of the
Managing Director’s Office.
-
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. McLEAN: And they would have a permitting open house.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.

MS. McLEAN: I don’t know that there are any planned, any more of those planned, but I can
certainly let them know if you feel there’s an interest in doing another one. We’d
happily participate.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I thought the public.. .1 got positive response from the
public, and I think we, you know, I’d like to see that ongoing, you know, It’s
not.,, ‘cause I mean you get so many that went then, and then there’s others now that
may need the same help. But what I was really impressed with, with all of you in the
same room, that person didn’t have to go to five offices, they were right there in one
room. And I really thought that was a great idea. I supported it, I’d be even willing to
put money towards it because I think it really, really helps the general public in the
processes.

CHAIR COUCH: Agreed.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, you know, please mention it to Mr. Regan that, you
know, I think I’d like to see that continued. And, you know, if there’s an issue of
funding, then come and ask us, because I think it is one of those programs where I
really believe the public benefitted vely directly. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. And, you know, Department, you have... I think
Mr. Spence said you’ve got a ton of stuff coming in and, you know, when somebody
comes in and brings something in, and something needs to be done, it goes to the
bottom of the list, and then.. .1 mean it’s first come, first serve kind of situation. Or do
you have priorities? ‘Cause it’s. .you know, couple of people have come in and said
that they wanted to do a 201H, 100 percent affordable housing, but sometimes if they
have to come in for something else, they have to change on the permit, it gets it at the
bottom of the pile, and it has to work its way back up. Is there a way we can put
priority on some 100 percent affordable housing, or 50 percent affordable housing
projects potentially?
.

MR. SPENCE: Sure, thank you, Mr. Chairman. The,.. in lot of cases, there’s no other option
than first come, first serve. A building permit comes in, you have 20 people waiting
ahead of that person. You have to deal., .you know, it’s unfair to the other 20 to take
somebody else’s permit first. for something like 201H, or an EA, or an EIS, or even a
Land Use Commission action, you know, there are legal deadlines that we have to
meet. Those by... I mean just by default have to be dealt with in an expedient manner.
If Council wants to hear a 20 1H application, we don’t.. .we just don’t say, Council,
you’ll have to wait until you come up. I mean, you know, you’re under legal deadlines.
-
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You have 45 days to deal with something, and so we place those things as a priority.
That’s, you know, it.. .we do, I think, a pretty good job at triaging applications
--

CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: --in those kinds of ways.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. Mr. Carroll, did you have any questions? I know you’re
way over there on that side of the room.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No, Chair, I really don’t have any questions at this time.
familiar with what we have before us. But, thank you.

I’m

CHAIR COUCH: Thank you. Members, any further questions? Thank you, Department.
Hopefully this message will get to those that weren’t here today, and well be a little bit
quick with your interrogation. I mean, I’m sorry, your Department discussion. All
right, Members, if there’s no further questions on this item, I would like to defer it.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay.

PC-26

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE COMPREHENSWE ZONING ORDINANCE
RELATING TO THE ENFORCEMENT OF BED AND BREAKFAST HOMES AND
155

PC-24

MORATORIUM ON NEW PERMITS AND REPEAL OF CHAPTER 19.65. MAUI

CHAIR COUCH: And since the proposal... PC-26 is the next thing up, and I talked about it
before. Mr. White is the one who is the advocate for this one, and we have bare
quorum, so without any objections, I’d like to defer PC-26 and 24. Twenty-four is kind
of in conjunction with PC-26. So without any objection, I would like to defer those
two.
COUNCILMEMBER$ VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR COUCH: Okay, those two items are deferred.
ACTION:

DEFER.

-
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CHAIR COUCH: That being said, then there are no other items before this Committee. I
wanna thank the Department for coming out here, being ready to answer questions.
We didn’t have a whole lot of deep questions for some of the members that came.. the
staff members that came, so appreciate you coming out. And Staff, everybody, thank
you very much.
Thank you for the testimony.
This meeting is adjourned.
(gavel)...
*

ADJOURN:

10:36 am
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